Lawrence, Kansas, September 14, 1939.

Dr. Forrest C. Allen, Director of Physical Education, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear "Phog":

In accordance with our conversation the other day I am writing this letter.

I would like to enter the University to get a Masters Degree in the theory and practice of teaching physical education. I am uncertain as to my qualifications and if I can do this work in one school year. That I must.

I have an A.B. Degree granted from the University in 1931 and did summer school work on Education in 1922, 1923 and 1924. In the summer of 1936 I took two subjects at the Denver University- namely extra curricular activities and Corrective and Preventative Physical Education.

It is necessary that I have work of some kind to take up work in the University and unless I can secure a part-time job, I will be unable to attend. I am out of work and have no money with which to start to school- but determined to make good in my school work.

I would appreciate whatever information you may give me in regard to my ability to do this school work in one year and also what job I may have to help finance my way through.

Hoping to hear from you soon, I am,

Sincerely yours,

Ernsta. Whilauf

Emnst A. Uhrlaub, 805 Ohio.